

Naracoorte & District Hockey Association

Agenda for General meeting

22nd August 2023

**Present-** Andrew Doecke, Amelie Nancarrow, Kristy Boord, Jorja Doecke, Pete Anderson, Derek Butler, Gayle Ellis, Carolyn, Jessamy Bennett, Brett Rumball, Karry Altus, Henry N, Skylea McClean

**Apologies-** Bruce Cameron, Mick Derrington, Gavin boord, Anne Freeman, Rachel Doecke, Amanda Davey, Rachel Withers

**Opened:** 7:06

**Minutes from last meeting**

Moved: Amelie Nancarrow    Seconded: Pete Anderson    Carried: Yes

**Business Arising from previous meeting.**

Letter for the water run off has not been completed.

The lighting quote has not been done

Facility ordet for hockey sa/aus

Jetpack Guy has not come yet; however, we are on the list.

The Naracoorte Hotel sponsorship has been sorted, and the sign has been put back up.

**Regionals:** Based on responses from other associations we have decided to cancel them due to lack of numbers. However, since then a feedback form was sent out and it concluded that there was not enough time for other associations, and hence they were not able to nominate teams. As well as these other nominations were put forward following the decisions. After communications, it was discussed to use the current Hockey SA don't have any events. Likewise, that it is considered that 3 days is not long enough and to have it in a set of school holidays. Proposed to do a zoom meeting, for the regionals meeting, to gain more feedback. In future to plan bulk accommodation, at the schools and scout halls. Do an under 14's trial games with Gawler, and the Wimmera hockey association.

## Correspondence

Steven Broberg, Hockey SA: No answer received regarding insurance, from hockey SA.

Country Living Dentistry invite: Andrew Doecke attended as a representative for the association, in order for us to encourage people to receive mouth guards.

Office of Sport and Recreation- Sports vouchers:

Hockey SA -information on their awards night and expressions of interest for coaches and team managers for 2024:

Naracoorte Lucindale Council- Community chest round 1 open:

## Reports

- **President:** -
- **Treasurer:** Sent out the treasurer's report, with the only big thing being the contact from the pub in regards to last years contract and going into next year. Over the 12 months of our contact, we spent 5143.24. Through the app, from members using the code. We earned a bonus \$394.22, with July and august being the largest spending months. This money will be received in cash in order to use it elsewhere. The money spent at the bottle shop will be given back as 5% in order to use at the bar. In future they want to see a price list in order to organise a discount, and further expand their supply for next year. A total of \$2600 in both cash and card purchase form the bar and canteen. The second effpost machine is ready to be used for grand final weekend, with a suggestion of separating the bar and canteen, in order to record the separate interest. Motion: minutes be excepted. Moved: Pete, seconded: Kristy Excepted: yes. The lone from the council on the balance sheet, has decreased as a further payment was made
- **Registrar:** The presentation night was good, and the night went smoothly. Repayments to be made to the registrar as a repayment from engravement. The team of the year received magnets, and the B&F received different. With the results to be sent to clubs prior to going onto Facebook, with the future, to have the top 5 vote collectors to be at the night.
- **Junior Coordinator:** Amy's skills group went for an extra week, looking to continue it for next year. Organise a skills training for goalies to occur regularly, in order to grow their skills in the future. The clinic for the school, has been running smoothly, with discussion to give tori money for her time. With the pub money, to be put on a gift card (rounded to \$400) in order to give to her for her time and efforts.
- **Publicity:** People have been shabby with write ups. With the write up link to be posted on Facebook each week.

- **Umpiring:** Umpiring roster has been changed with Andrew and Ken to do the men's, and the women's to be done by Amanda and Andrew.
- **Grounds:** Gavin will come up on Friday, and come up and tidy up with \$200 received from the bottles and cans. The goals to be changed prior to the grand final. And the field was sweep on Sunday.
- **Canteen:** Get from Andrew
- **Bar:** Get from Andrew. The liquor licences names need to be changed, at the AGM, with further contact to be made regarding the update.
- **Sponsorship/Fundraising:** we received \$1035 in money from the pub with a total \$2535 in fundraising. With possible sponsorships being discussed for next year.
- **Club Reports:**
  - Redlegs: All good. We have booked a date for the 16<sup>th</sup> of September for the AGM
  - Dartmoor: looking at junior number for next year with possible struggles with under 13's and under 9's. Still trying to discuss a date for a wind up that will be held at the clubrooms.
  - Greenbottles: we had a meeting 2 weeks ago, to see our future number and looking to have more than 1 under 13's team.
  - Kingston/lucindale: Two meetings have occurred throughout the year, and the score board is back. With the score board being used for their wind ups.
  - Tatiara: -

Commented [NA(S1): Thx

Commented [NA(S2): Thx

### General Business

- Grand final day:

The under 9's to be in the first and third quarter of the pitch. The BOG awards are ready for the juniors, and the Board's have organised the senior's trophies. Small gifts to be organised for the Adults. The trophies to be done by sponsoring families, and the seniors to be life members. Several people have volunteered for the bar, with volunteers needed to help with the set up and pack up. Clubs are encouraged to decorate fences and ect. For the day. A reminder of the Players & Spectators code of conduct.

Greenbottles to address the swearing from junior coaches, and the coach is to be reminded of the code of conducted.

Sports centre meeting was held, with minimal influence over hockey, with committee members to be made at a further date.

Grant application needs another meeting, in order to discuss further applications and gaining information, and make the needed modifications. This meeting will be held on Tuesday the 5<sup>th</sup> of September at 7pm.

**Meeting Closed:** 8:50

**Next meeting:** 12<sup>th</sup> September